

M Boyce

Email: request-384650-

af1c5ca6@whatdotheyknow.com

HMRC Freedom of Information Team Information Policy and Disclosure Room 1C/23 100 Parliament Street London, SW1A 2BQ

Phone

Fax

Web www.gov.uk

Date 3 February 2017 **Our ref** FOI 2016 - 00140

Dear M Boyce

I refer to your request which HMRC received on 26th January 2017, for the following information:

Could HMRC please let me know how much the Director of Tax Credits Policy currently gets paid annually?

HMRC does not have a post with the job title 'Director of Tax Credits Policy'. However, information on all senior posts at HMRC is available on the Gov.UK website at the following address:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/senior-posts-in-hmrcs-organisation-structure

In relation to the other questions you raise Section 1 of the FOIA gives applicants the right of access to recorded information held by a public authority. Requests which ask for explanation or clarification are not requests for recorded information and do not therefore fall to be answered under the FOIA.

If you are not happy with this reply you may request a review by writing within 2 months to HMRC FOI Team, Room 1C/23, 100 Parliament Street London SW1A 2BQ or email foi.review@hmrc.gsi.gov.uk.

If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Contact details are available at their website at www.ico.org.uk.



Yours sincerely

HMRC Freedom of Information Team